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1200 Red Cleveland BoulevardSanford, FL  32773  Phone:  (407) 585-4000Fax:  (407) 585-4045 
 

 
SANFORD AIRPORT AUTHORITY 
MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING  

of the 
Sanford Aviation Noise Abatement Committee  

held at the ORLANDO SANFORD AIRPORT 
1200 RED CLEVELAND BOULEVARD, LEVEL II - BOARD ROOM 

 
Tuesday, January 15,  2013  -  9:00 a.m. 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 
 
The regular meeting of the Sanford Airport Noise Abatement Committee was called to 
order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Andrew Van Gaale after which the mission statement 
was read. The minutes for October were approved as submitted.  
 
II. NOISE REPORT 
 

+Presentation and comments from Committee / Public 
 

Mr. Speake stated that for the month of October there were 25 noise complaints, 
the month of November 63 complaints, and for the month of December there were 
14 complaints noise complaints.  
 
Mr. Patrick Pottinger stated that he has aircraft flying over his house especially 
during the winter months. He stated that at times the planes go slightly east but for 
most of the time they go right over his home. Mr. Speake stated that the Airport 
could put together a track of the air traffic pattern over the course of a few months 
in his area for him. 
 
Mr. Speake presented the annual data for the year. He stated that there were 510 
noise complaints total last year with a total of 62 complainers. 
 
Chairman Andrew Van Gaale has nominated Krysty Carr to continue as Vice Chair 
Person for SANAC. Mr. George Speake has second the nomination. The committee 
appointed Krysty Carr to remain as Vice Chair Person for SANAC. 
 

Total Operations – October 2012 18,920 

Total Noise Complaints 23 
Noise Complaint Hotline 7 
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Complaints by Time of Day - October 2012 
Day 
0600 - 1900 
20 

Evening 
1900 - 2200 
1 

Night 
2200 - 0600 
2 

No Time 
Given 
0 

 
 
   
                Complaints by Residential Area:               
 Heathrow - 0       Silver Lake Area -  0 
 Timacuan - 0  Stone Island - 0 
 Lake Mary -      2  Osteen -      0   
 Chase Groves -      0  No given city - 0     
 Sanford  -    19               Longwood -      0 
 East of Airport (Geneva) -      0  New Households -      2 
 Lake Golden Area - 0 Repeat Households -      7 
 Other Areas  -      2                Noise Complaint Line -      7 
 
 
 

Total Operations – November 2012 18,744 

Total Noise Complaints 63 
Noise Complaint Hotline 8 

 

Complaints by Time of Day - November 2012 
Day 
0600 - 1900 
57 

Evening 
1900 - 2200 
5 

Night 
2200 - 0600 
1 

No Time 
Given 
0 

 
   
                Complaints by Residential Area:               
 Heathrow - 1       Silver Lake Area -  0 
 Timacuan - 0  No Given City -      1 
 Lake Mary -     23       Osteen -      0   
 Chase Groves - 0  Enterprise - 0     
 Sanford  -    35               Longwood -      2 
 East of Airport (Geneva) -      1  New Households -      2 
 Lake Golden Area - 0 Repeat Households -      9 
 Other Areas  -     2                Noise Complaint Line -      8 
 
 
 

Total Operations – December 2012 23,866 

Total Noise Complaints 14 
Noise Complaint Hotline 4 

 

Complaints by Time of Day - December 2012 
Day 
0600 - 1900 
10 

Evening 
1900 - 2200 
3 

Night 
2200 - 0600 
1 

No Time 
Given 
0 

 
   
               Complaints by Residential Area:               
 Heathrow - 0       Silver Lake Area -  0 
 Timacuan - 0  Stone Island - 0 
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 Lake Mary -      6       Osteen -      0   
 Chase Groves - 0  No given city -      0     
 Sanford  -     8                Longwood -      0 
 East of Airport (Geneva) -      0  New Households -      0 
 Lake Golden Area - 0 Repeat Households -      6 
 Other Areas  -      0                Noise Complaint Line -      4 
 
 
 +Other Liaison Reports –  
 
Air Carrier- Ms. Brim stated that Allegiant Air would be adding new aircraft to their 
fleet. She stated that several airbus aircraft were purchase by Allegiant Air and that one 
was due to arrive for an approving run the week of February 11th. Ms Brim stated that 
they would be having a significant increase in operations in the month of March. 
 
General Aviation- Mr. Mammen stated that Aerosim Academy currently has around 
400 students on campus and continue to increase. He stated that that the Academy 
would like to start advertising in Europe to bring those students over. 
 
FAA-   Mr. Gabriele stated that the Airport has seen a significant increase in air traffic, 
which brought the Tower from a level 7 back up to a level 8. He stated that due to the 
construction going on at the Airport with the runway extension there would be an 
increase of operations to the south side, which may generate more noise complaints. 

 
III. OLD BUSINESS- None 
 
IV. NEW BUSINESS- Mr. Ellison stated that there is an ongoing Metroplex project, 
which will change operation at Orlando International Airport. He stated that this would 
take affect within two and half to three years. 
 
V.  FUTURE MEETINGS 
        
 February 12, 2013 
 March 12, 2013 
         April 9, 2013         
             
         
     
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.               


